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            Stirling Eco-Congregation Network

                     7.30pm, Wednesday 18 February 2015

                              Allan Church, Bannockburn

Present:

 
Rev Jim Landels

Allan Church, Bannockburn

Douglas Savage

do.

Fiona McCall


Bridge of Allan PC

Mike Edwards

do.

Jon Cape


Stirling Methodist Church

Jayne Whitehead

Stirling Baptist Church

Heather Escala 

Dunblane Cathedral

Angela Heaney

Unattached

Pamela Heaney

do.

Tom Pollock

St Ninians Old Parish 
Michael Adam

do.       


Apologies:  
; Margaret Warnock
,ECS & Callander Kirk;



Dave Garner, Balfron Parish Church; Kathrine Gardner, Bridge of Allan
1. The meeting was chaired by Tom Pollock, and Michael Adam took the minutes, as Dougie was making the presentation.  
2. Tom welcomed all attendees to the meeting, and Rev. Jim Landels opened proceedings with a prayer.

3
Allan Church Hall Renovation

Dougie led a tour of the Hall and meeting rooms, describing in detail the renovation process and identifying areas which had been undertaken by Church members.   It was commented on how the Allan Church had used the work done at St. Ninians Old Parish Halls in 2010 as the basis, but successfully taken it to a further level, particularly in terms of engagement of members in some of the work, and the installation of sound and vision systems, including Wi-Fi facilities for the use by Church members and hall leasers.

Amongst the many points made in the tour, it was particularly noted that as the Hall was used for some church services, planning requirements fell within the remit of Church of Scotland Architectural department rather than Stirling Council Planning Dept.  

Dougie described how, as part of their commitment to the Climate Challenge Fund to improve awareness in the local community, two Energy Advice open days had been held, one in November and one at the end of February.  These were supported by the local Community Council, Stirling Council housing dept. and the Energy Saving Trust, and used customised energy advice leaflets.   Extensive pamphleting of the local community had been done in both cases, but the first had been relatively poorly attended.  However the second had been much more successful.  This was put down to the time of year (post-Christmas proving much better) and pamphlets having being enclosed in an invitation envelope, inviting householders along and enclosing the energy advice leaflets (so householders had them whether they came or not).

Sincere thanks were extended to Dougie and Jim for the presentation and tour, and for samples of the leaflets.

4
Updates from Churches
Stirling Methodists:  Following his presentation at the last meeting, Jon Cape gave a further update on Operation Noah and churches disinvesting from fossil-fuel based corporate investments.  Stirling Methodist Church has prompted Stirling’s political leaders (MP, MSP and all party leaders on Stirling Council except Conservative), to sign a Request to Nations echoing that made by the international climate change summit in New York in September 2014, see attached. The Provost has circulated to the European Covenant of Mayors group to suggest similar action.

Switching to Green Gas and Electricity; Stirling Methodist Church has found that, one year on, it has cost no more to switch to green gas and electricity. There is only one retail gas supplier who supplies green gas at present, Ecotricity. Details can be found here:
http://www.ecotricity.co.uk/our-green-energy/our-green-gas 
With his social enterprise hat on, Jon mentioned the launch of iPower’s new funded fuel cell CHP programme, the UK’s first. This is a new way to cut down on carbon emissions and energy costs and has been pioneered for UK Churches by Portsmouth Cathedral. It suits buildings with a base electrical load of at least 1.5 kW night and day and which have a gas supply. More details from Jon.

Bridge of Allan: Fiona noted that the church was obtaining a 90% grant from CofS General Trustees for replacing the sanctuary roof.  She also reported mixed performance of the ground source heating system.

Dunblane Cathedral:  In the light of what had been achieved at Allan’s Church and elsewhere. Heather indicated an interest in what could be done to improve Dunblane Cathedral Halls.

Stirling Baptists: Jayne reported that their Eco Congregation team was in the process of reforming.

5.
Upcoming Events

· 28 March - Earth Hour day; see  http://earthhour.wwf.org.uk/
· 28 March: Coinciding with Earth Hour, Fair Trade Stirling’s annual Ceilidh takes place at Bridge of Allan Parish Church Hall, see attached poster.
· 25 April: ECS Annual Gathering in Falkirk, ‘Preparing for Paris’, see:

http://www.ecocongregationscotland.org/get-involved/events/2015-annual-gathering/ 
· 18-19 October: Christian Aid Hunger for Justice weekend: One Million Ways campaign - posters and letter forms, to be sent to local MPs, were handed out, highlighting the need for action on climate change

6.
Next Meeting: 

      At St. Columba’s, Stirling for a film night there, in their newly refurbished hall. Date and time TBA.

 ACTION MA/TP to discuss with St Columba’s.
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